BREADALBANE DEER MANAGEMENT GROUP

SPRING 2020 REPORT DRAFT
The normal spring 2020 meeting has been cancelled due to the ongoing corona virus situation. This short report and accompanying attachments has been produced to give members an update on the season just gone, and issues to be addressed in the coming months.   

Matters Arising
There were no Matters Arising from the October 2019 meeting.
Accounts & Budget for 2020-21
2019/20 Accounts

The closing balance at 31st March 2020 was £9,499.47, with one payment of £168 still to bank and all costs paid. Actual income was almost exactly as projected. With expenditure, both the ADMG subscription and hall hire were both slightly less than projected, and the £1000 sum allocated to paying for a drone trial at North Chesthill has not yet been drawn down. The net result is that we have approx. £1200 more in account than projected.

2020/21 Budget

There has been a significant increase in the stag cull this season, mostly on FLS ground, which at £14 per stag will give us a lot more income for next year. An important caveat against this is that FLS are going to be changing their way of paying subscriptions to ADMG, and it is not yet known what exactly this is going to be, or if it will change our income as a DMG. So, the increase in income cannot be taken for granted.

If subscription rates are held at £14 per stag, this suggests that our closing balance at 31st March next year will be nearly £12,000, well above the one year of ADMG subscription we keep as a buffer. Reducing the subscription to £12 per stag would still give us just over £10,000, but note the caveat above, and also that as a DMG, we may have additional costs going forwards, and having money in the bank gives us options we might not otherwise have. The budget allows for the £1000 drone money being drawn down.
Members are asked whether they are content to retain the current subscription at £14 per stag.

Reviewing the 2019- 20 Season

NE Group

Despite looking like being well behind on hind cull in January, the NE Group achieved their hind cull in the end, with the FLS at Lassintulloch chipping in some numbers. This wood had been open to deer for some time, and a significant cull had been taken. FLS also had an increased cull of 42 stags at Braes of Foss and 130 stags at South Rannoch, both well increased from recent numbers. The open ground members generally had lower stag culls this year, with the exception of North Chesthill. 

Finnart, an enclosed property, had a very significantly increased hind cull. It is not thought that this will affect the wider group.

NW Group

The NW sub group had a modest increase in stag cull, which might indicate numbers starting to recover there again. A low hind cull was set for this area, which they managed to exceed.
Invermearnan & Auch has now been sold. The new owner is Ming Wai Lau, and Galbraiths have been in contact with regards to the DMG and taking part in this.

Middle Group

The Middle Group achieved their hind cull. The higher FLS culls at Drummond Hill and Boreland should be noted, and it is likely that some of these may have come from the open hill. The effective hind cull will therefore be higher than suggested. The habitat on Drummond Hill has become increasingly attractive to deer following significant fellingsin recent years, and this can be seen in the very high roe deer cull there of over 200 animals. Between these FLS culls and Morenish, there are over 70 stags culled that might not otherwise have been removed, and the Middle Group will need to try and adjust to this.
There has been a suggestion late in the spring that calves have been in poor condition.

South Group
The South Group were 19 hinds short of target, but this will have been made up in the neighbouring sub areas, with the DMG as a whole being 5 animals over target. Innischoarach took a large hind cull, with other properties in line with previous years, although Auchlyne, Lochdochart and Boreland also contributed well to what was a much higher target than recent years. There continues to be a very high stag cull at SRUC Kirkton.

As with the Middle Group, there has been a report of mortality late in the spring.

One Sika stag was also shot at SRUC Kirkton.
Population modelling/ culls for 2020/21
As in previous years, VC, Morven Frost, Richard Barclay and Steven Macdonald will get together in early summer to discuss 2020/21 hind cull. Members are advised to consider higher 2019/20 stag culls when letting their stags for 2020.
Recruitment/ mortality Counting 2020
If the current Corona situation eases, it will be important to undertake recruitment counts as usual, an thee can be done between late April through to mid May. Although the calving in 2020 may be good, the calving last year was relatively poor in many areas, and there have been reports of late mortality, so getting a good recruitment count is very important. Any mortality above normal levels should also be noted. VC to remind group about recruitment counts should Corona situation ease and allow greater access to the hills for work.
Habitat Monitoring
HIA monitoring has been cancelled for this year as heather habitat monitoring is most important here, and the window for that is March- May. A number of properties would have been needing additional tutoring or training, and this was not possible at this time. HIA is most useful if everyone does it together at the same time. It will be important to discuss at next meeting whether HIA or counting is the priority for 2021, or if it is possible to do the two in the same year, given that to do them properly, each is a fairly significant operation.
Health & Safety

There was very strong advice at the moment not to engage in any unnecessary work which might potentially put strain on emergency services, and to pay particular attention to any work that took place in hill areas. Legislation had been passed to prevent any further muirburning, although warnings of Very High fire risk had been in place in thi area before that occurred.
Deer Management Plan

Because the spring meeting has been cancelled, there has been no opportunity to discuss the Deer management Plan.
NTS at Ben Lawers have indicated that a significant number of sheep have now been removed from the hill, so this will reduce overall grazing pressure within the Middle Sub Group.
Wider Deer Management Issues

All deer culling is effectively stopped at the moment, and it I believed that game dealers are not picking up.
The ADMG AGM in March had been postponed, so members did not have the opportunity to discuss the Deer Working Group report and other issues that were ongoing at present.

Next meeting (s)

The BDMG autumn meeting is traditionally on the Friday after the end of the stag season, which would make it Friday 23rd October, 2pm at Molteno Hall.

